Esperanza Ministry Garage Sale
Saturday, July 20th
7:00am - 12:00noon

Esperanza Ministry thanks you for all the donations we have received!

We will have our Garage Sale two Saturdays in a row in July in the Family Life Center. We
have lots of good things for sale and hope to raise a good amount to bless our dear
families at the Shriners Hospital.

Report from the Official Board meeting of July 15
25 members and guests were present for the meeting.
The Treasurer’s report showed that from January through June overall income was 5%

over budget (although contributions to the Capital fund were down) and that, other than
Property, expenses were under budget. However, the failure of several vital mechanical



and HVAC systems put Property spending at $39,000 over budget, and resulted in an
overall deficit of $35,338 for this year.

Written reports were also received from the Secretary, Outreach, Property, Trustees, and
the Interim Sr., Associate, and Hispanic ministers.

Outreach reported great responses to the special offerings, blood drive, and gift of items
for the Noel Food Pantry. Conversations continue concerning a possible new location for
the Highland Dinner and Highland Ministries.

Property reported that insurance coverage for storm damage continues to be in dispute.
Storm damage repairs to Casa Esperanza has been completed. The water heater for the
Educational building was leaking and has been replaced. We are switching phone and
internet providers (cost effective) and new cabling is being installed. The office and Casa
Esperanza HVAC units were both old and not holding freon, and had to be replaced. After
some recent vandalism, additional security cameras are being installed. Termite damage
in the boiler room necessitated repair of the wooden box supporting an AC unit, and a
termite treatment was completed. The FLC refrigerator and the kitchen dishwasher were
repaired. We have changed vendors of janitorial supplies and new towel and soap
dispensers have been installed. A group of members has offered to donate monies for re-
striping the Sanctuary parking lot.

Robert Dickinson has resigned as a Trustee. The Board expressed their heartfelt thanks
for Robert’s expertise and many years of service as a Trustee. The Trustees are pursuing
further action on the insurance claim.

The Interim Sr. Minister presented two items for the Board to review before the next
meeting: the document “Ethical Guidelines for Congregational Conduct” and a rationale for
developing a Safety and Security Team and a sample safety plan for KHCC (including
addressing such emergencies and dangerous weather, disruptive people, fires, medical
emergencies, etc.)

Other business.

+ A discussion of revised By-Laws was tabled.

* Re-striping the Sanctuary lot was approved.

+ The Board affirmed the actions of the Executive in replacing and repairing the broken
systems.

« A bid of $12,000 to repair and repaint the exterior of the sanctuary windows was
approved (the contractor has subsequently withdrawn that bid, so this project is on hold.)

ByGeorge



These last few weeks have been hard on our church budget. Some broken windows from
vandalism has required repairs and the installation of additional security cameras. Two old
HVAC systems went down and had to be replaced, as did an old water heater and sump
pump. We see the AC repair people a good bit during the summer. We have a lot of
mechanical systems here at KHCC, and eventually they will all break - but we hope not all
at once (and the Parlor HVAC had already been replaced this year.)

The good news - thanks to Dennis Murray (our experienced and knowledgeable Property
Chair), Rick and Russell Elliot, Bill Miley, Mike Bradford, Donnie West, Larry Bell, and the
staff - we have kept these costs to a minimum. A lot of volunteer time has been given to
keep the building beautiful, safe, and comfortable.

Please join us at the Great River Region Disciples Women Retreat at the Wesley
Center in Woodworth, Louisiana (just outside Alexandria/Pineville). You can find the
registration and Pickering scholarship application on the Disciples Women page at
www.grrdisciples.org or you may pick up a copy from your church office.

Note that the early bird registration date (registration IN the regional office) is
Friday, August 23Md.
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Dilton Ray Lackwell

SATURDAY TWENTY-SEVEN OF JULY
TWO THOUSAND AND NINETEEN
ATFIVE O CLOCKIN THE AFTERNOON

KINGS HIGHWAY CHRISTIAN CHURCH
806 KINGS HIGHWAY
SHREVEPORT LA 71104
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Saturday, July 20
7:00AM - 12:00PM - Esperanza Garage Sale (FLC)
10:00AM - NA Meeting (KC)

Sunday, July 21

9:15AM - Traditional Worship
10:15AM - Sunday School
11:00AM - Sunday School in Spanish
11:11AM - Contemporary Worship
11:30AM - Worship in Spanish

Monday, July 22



9:30AM - JOY Fellowship (FH)
12:30PM - AA Meeting (KC)

6:00PM - Elders' Meeting (FH)

8:00PM - AA Meeting (FH)

Tuesday, July 23
7:00PM - Choir Rehearsal
7:00PM - Doctors' AA (KC)

Wednesday, July 24
12:30PM - AA Meeting (FH)
6:30PM - Contemporary Band
Practice

Thursday, July 25
7:00PM - NA Meeting (KC)

Friday, July 26
12:30PM - AA Meeting (FH)
6:00PM - Wedding Rehearsal

7:00PM - Wedding Rehearsal Dinner (FLC)

8:00PM - AA Meeting (KC)

Saturday, July 27
10:00AM - NA Meeting (KC)

5:00PM - Wedding Jessica West & Dillon Blackwell

6:00PM - Wedding Reception (FLC)

Sunday, July 28

9:15AM - Traditional Worship
10:15AM - Sunday School

11:00AM - Sunday School in Spanish
11:11AM - Contemporary Worship
11:30AM - Worship in Spanish

*You can view the KHCC monthly calendar on our website at www.khcc.org.

FLC - Family Life Center
FH - Fellowship Hall

KC - Keystone Classroom
CP - Church Parlor

HC - Hispanic Chapel

SUNDAY MORNING
SCHEDULE

9:15 Traditional Worship
10:15 Sunday School
11:00 Sunday School in Spanish
11:11 Contemporary Worship
11:30 Worship in Spanish

SERVING SCHEDULE

9:15 Greeters

Mary Anne Bowie & Thomas Butler
9:15 Table

Jimmy & Jessica Monk

9:15 Deacons - Dennis Murray, Angie
Bachtell, Patricia Jones, Jim Gilbreth,
Jill Latimer, Rob Latimer, Al Murray,
Mary Murray, Debbie Pierce

9:15 Soundboard - James Monk
9:15 Communion Preparation



THE RIVER SUNDAY SCHOOL
Kindergarten - Fifth Grade

This Sunday we will continue the story

"VBS Day 5". We have lots of great

activities planned. We hope to see you

there.

Teachers: Linda Dame, Carol Peyton,
Barbara Peyton

YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL
Chi Rho (Middle School) Class

The Chi Rho class meets on the
second floor across from the River
Sunday School. In this class we listen
to and discuss Bible passages that help
us to understand how God wants us to
treat other people and make good
decisions in our life.

Teachers: Trish Krippner, Carol Pabst

CYF (High School) Class
Our CYF class meets on the third floor
of the Education Building across from
the archive room. In this class we study
Bible passages that help us to better
understand the Good News of Jesus
Christ and how we can be good
disciples of Jesus.

Teacher: Kathy Elliott

Carol Pabst & Kay Shaw
9:15 Counters
Mary Jo Chambless & Bette Farmer

CHILDREN'S CHURCH

Preschool - Second Grade
Following the Children's Moment in our
9:15 & 11:11 worship service the children
from preschool age through second grade
are invited to follow their teacher to
Children's Church. This special program
takes place in the preschool room on the
first floor across from the nursery. During
Children's Church the kids will hear a
story from the Bible, share a snack, and
have some guided playtime.

Sunday's Story
"Parable of the Parables"

9:15 Teacher - TBA
11:11 Teacher - Debbie Pierce

Celebration

We celebrate the Baby Dedication of George Nicholas, son of Valerie & Brian Nicholas,

July 141" in the Traditional Service!



Prayer Concerns

Our Senior Minister Search Committee

All those affected by Tropical Storm Barry

The Family of Bill Anderson — In Sympathy (Brother of Alberta Statom)
Irene & Gabriela Butler — Safe travels to Brazil

Dolores Sherrer — Recovering at home

Vicky Wissing — Recovering from surgery at home

Toni Bratlie — Health concerns

Margaret Wise — Undergoing chemotherapy

Judy McGuire — Serious health concerns (Friend of Sarah Miller)

D.R. Smith — Serious health concerns WKP ICU (Friend of Linda Dame)
Chris Wilson — Prayers (Friend of Patsy Moore)

Jose Zambrano — Recovering from serious work place accident
Jimmy Smith — Health concerns (Brother of Debra Burns)

Cathy Houser — Health concerns (Friend of McCains)

Please keep Elders updated on prayer request made. Names will be removed after 2
weeks if no update is given.

MILITARY PERSONNEL & THEIR FAMILY MEMBERS
All members of our armed forces

Mitch Pabst — Deployed, Kuwait

Daniel Jester — Fort Leonard Wood, Missouri

Jay Shaw — Marine Corps

ON-GOING PRAYER CONCERNS

Karen Allen, Virginia Bacon, lone Barham, Roger Barham, Donnie Barmore, Carol Barnes,
Candice Berg, Gary Bowie, Jason Bratlie, Cade Brewer & Family, Randy Burch, Dave
Burk, Elsie Butler, Laura Cook, Nancy Cothern, Frank & Nell Crane, Edinar Alves daSilva,
Jacy daSilva, Linda DeMann, Melissa Drinkard, Lance Eakin, Susan Ewing, Sally
Falkenrath, Jonn France, Kent France, Kim Fricks, Mona Lisa Garrett, Mark Gray, Esther
Griffith, Mary Ann Hallett, Barbara L. Hebert, Fred Harrell, Mark Head, Burly Herrin, Helen
Hoffman, Shelby Houston, Pat Jones, Amy Kinniard, Mahamalea Blizzard Latterner, Keith
Lauter, Jack Lenox, Linda Luttrell, Emma Martin, Laura Martin, Eva Moton, John Novak,
Albert Perrine, Denver Phillips, Emily Randle, Dave Rockett, Sue Rodenroth, Marina
Rodriguez, Mary Sistrunk, Bill Smith, Jimmy Smith, Peggy Taylor, Mercedes Terry, Marcy
Tobey, Clara Williams, Gary Willingham, Don Zesch

Below is the list of KHCC Elders. Please feel free to contact an elder when you are in need.

Robert Dickinson Madeline Holder
318-455-0907 318-465-9461
Bobby Shields Kay Shaw
318-465-4330 318-286-4610

Carolyn Brewer Bill Shaw



318-347-8927
Deanna Beaubouef
318-573-0440
Jeff Beaubouef
318-734-7630
Jessica Monk
318-393-8057
Jimmy Monk
318-393-0743
Trish Krippner
919-602-5530
Dennis Wissing
318-573-9788

318-218-1050
Mary Anne Bowie
318-422-9666
Pete Bratlie
318-518-3615
Thomas Butler
318-469-6555
Eunice Dickinson
318-455-9385
Terry Rodenroth
318-517-7267
Chris Thompson
318-780-0191

Interim Senior Minister
Rev. George Latimer
318-222-3684 Ext. 13
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